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Minister's Office Hours:
Tuesdays & Thursdays 10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

or by appointment.

Office Administrator Hours:
Sunday 9 a.m.– 1 p.m.

Monday – Thursday 9:30 a.m. – 2 p.m.
Virtual Hours: Monday – Thursday, 5 – 7 p.m.

Sunday Morning Service
10:30 a.m. May 5

"Solitude”

Al Herzog, M.D., Pulpit Guest
Judy Robbins, Worship Associate

Sam Moffett, Music Director

Matters of the Heart
To have a Joy or Sorrow read from the pulpit
on Sunday morning, e-mail Matters of the Heart

In person – use Matters of Heart basket for written
cards on Sunday morning. Please provide concise
information.

Religious Education: 10:30 a.m.
Annie Witzler, Interim RE Coordinator 

Can't be here in person for worship?
Join us on ZOOM 10:30 a.m.

Meeting ID: 931 0388 7934
Passcode: 128493

Virtual Coffee Hour follows via Zoom;

Worship is also streamed on Facebook —
follow our page and receive notifications every time we go live.

Couldn't make it to USH, and missed the livestream?
Watch any service, anytime, here on Vimeo

 

Worship Calendar
Join us, in person or online. 

Upcoming Services:  
 
Thursday, May 2 – First Thursdays in the
Chapel with Reverend Bob.
.
May 5 – "Solitude", Al Herzog, M.D./ Judy Robbins, Worship
Associate

May 12 – “The People We Cannot Repay”, Reverend Bob/Peter
Meny, Worship Associate/ Choir/GNO Speaker 

May 19 – “To Boldly Go”, Membership Sunday, Reverend Bob/Laurie
Kelliher, Worship Associate, Annual Meeting after the service

May 26 – “Guilt and Gratitude”, Memorial Day, Rev. Dr. Jan
Carlsson-Bull, pulpit guest/Sue Smolski, Worship Associate/ Choir/
Board Message 

Annual Meeting Notice
 

The Board of Directors of The Unitarian Society of Hartford calls an Annual
Meeting on May 19, 2024 at noon. It will be an in-person gathering at the
Meeting House, following our service that Sunday. Those choosing to view from
home will be able to do so via Zoom. Members may vote online if they are not
able to do so in person. There will be three items up for vote: Vote on
congregational advice to GA delegates about Article 2; appointing three
delegates plus an alternate; and the slate of nominees for the Board of
Directors.

Gloria F. Mengual, Secretary      
April 24, 2024

 

Thoughts From Rev. Bob...

Some Good News —

Some congregants reported that last Sunday’s service,
titled, “The End is Nigh”, was a bit of a downer. Well,

yeah. The topic was climate change and environmental destruction, and I
thin human life on this planet is going to undergo some difficult times.
I’m pretty far from a scientific expert, though.

Having said that, on reflection I wish I had highlighted a little more of the
good news when it comes to the environment. As Joanna Macy says, we
are experiencing a “Great Turning”
where humanity, worldwide, realizes we need to live in a more sustainable
way. There are glimmers of hope and seeds of change everywhere. For
example:
• From 2014 to 2023, U.S. national solar power capacity increased by
around 15 times – or 1500 percent.
• In China – as we all know, in many ways the world’s factory nation – air
pollution – average quarterly particulate matter – has fallen by almost
40% in the same period, even as productivity increases.
• Thanks to ambitious conservation efforts, mountain gorillas, Nepalese
tigers, and humpback whales have all increased population from
endangered levels.
• Seven countries now generate ALL their energy from renewable sources
– Albania, Bhutan, Ethiopia, Iceland, Nepal, Paraguay, and the
Democratic Repulic of the Congo. Over 40 countries got at least half their
energy from renewable sources.

We need more than this to save the world. However, I didn’t want to make
it all doom and gloom. To repeat the full title of the sermon, “The End is
Nigh – and So is a New Beginning.”

We have already started to live in it.

As the poet Ijeoma Umebinyuo puts it:

“Start now. Start where you are. Start with fear. Start with pain. Start with
doubt. Start with hands shaking.
Start with voice trembling but start. Start and don’t stop.
Start where you are, with what you have.
Just... start.”

(thanks, Mary Sherwin, for the sending along this poem!)

Yours gratefully,
Rev. Bob

 

First Thursdays in the Chapel May 2, 6 p.m
 
First Thursdays is a simple time of contemplation and renewal in our chapel
space, where you can ease into the evening calm. With gentle music from
different genres, poetry, spiritual readings from multiple religions and
philosophies, and gentle meditative practices, First Thursdays are an
opportunity just to be, to relax, breathe, and take the time to let our busy lives
catch up with us. 

Come, experience the calm of Thursday nights at USH... completely free, and
open to all without reservation. Our First Thursdays begin at 6 p.m. and finish
around 6:40 –7:00.

Become a member of USH…
A sense of belonging, a hope of warm welcome, a deep need for
connection — to community, to purpose or to inspiration and maybe
a touch of the divine... we come together at the Unitarian Society
with so many different yearnings.

Membership offers further opportunities of connection in this
vibrant community of liberal religious ideals, principled living, and
simple friendship.

Life’s passage is filled with twists and turns both joyful and somber,
and living it in the midst of relationship smooths the voyage.

Become a member. Rev. Bob, Laurie Kelliher, and any number
of friendly faces are excited to help your decision that can lead to the
May 19 New Member Ceremony…and cake...

THE JOURNEY:
A two-session course
for New Members

What does it mean to a member at Unitarian Society of Hartford?
This course is an opportunity to explore how this congregation might
make a difference in your life, and ways to further the experience
here at USH. Led by Rev. Bob and the Membership team, the course
is designed for those who are considering membership or those who
have recently become members. It is intended for both those new to
Unitarian Universalism, and long-time UUs. As well as letting you
know about congregational initiatives, participants will have a
chance to reflect on their own spirituality, and also get to know other
newer members socially. 

Two session course:

Thursday, May 2, 7:30 - 9:00 p.m.
Tuesday, May 7, 7:30 - 9:00 p.m.

To RSVP for this free course, please email Laurie Kelliher. Please
let us know if you need childcare or if there are any other
impediments to attending, and we'll see what we can do. If you can
only make one of the two sessions, that's fine, do come on by!

Is it Your Time?

Seeking: First-time or return lay pulpit speakers for the Fall and coming
church year.

Qualifications: A willingness to speak your truth on a topic of your interest
and to prepare with the guidance of one of our Worship Associates or our
Minister.

What is it really like?: Comments from recent lay pulpit speakers who are
not Worship Associates —

"Our congregation is a very supportive and appreciative group."

"It really is an opportunity to speak your truth."

"The reflective process you go through is enriching and rewarding."

"Relax, enjoy the opportunity as much as possible. You are talking to a
friendly and forgiving group."

"The Worship Associate/Minister will support you as a pulpit guest
developing a service that brings out your authentic voice."

To explore further or to volunteer, contact any of our Worship Associates or
Reverend Bob.

~ Sue Smolski

NEWCOMERS 
Are you UU-curious?

Join other newcomers at “First Connections”, an informal gathering Under the
Stairs this Sunday May 5, 2024 following our service.  Bring your coffee or tea
for conversation about Unitarian Universalism, the Unitarian Society of
Hartford and most of all to consider the wondering question…What brought
you here today?

Whether it is your first time or you’ve been coming and curious for a while, join
us. Members and friends are always welcome and broaden the insights to our
very special faith.

Cookies and fruit and conversation…and you…join us Under the Stairs.

USH News

Board Position (Still) Open for 2024/25
First, it's our delight to let you know that long-time member, chorister, youth
advisor, pulpit guest, and otherwise previously-involved Nina Elgo will be on
the slate as President-Elect for the coming board year.

Next — as this is written, there's still no one expressing interest in filling the
Chair of the Council on Community Within. As the current, outgoing chair, I've
found this a bit puzzling; among other things, it's an interesting, fun (yes, fun)
position. There are so many energizing things happening at USH, and being on
the board affords an opportunity to gain a wider perspective of them all. As a
Council Chair who "oversees" a number of "opportunities for social interaction"
(to paraphrase our society's constitution), you get a deep feeling for how many
ways people are engaging here, whether in yoga, sing-alongs, connection circles,
or simply gathering for monthly lunches or hanging out at coffee hour where
interesting, good-hearted people are found. You can work with a minister who
is actively involved in building community. (There's a bit more to the job... brief
quarterly reports to the board, for instance — but you've just seen the essence.)

So... why no "takers" for this position?

Here's one possibility. The outline in our constitution, used as a job description,
was rewritten last year in an overall constitutional revision. (Membership was
extracted from Community Within and now is its own council and board seat.)
In that revision, though, the new language may be interpreted to represent the
Council Chair as more directly involved in a hands-on, detail level than is truly
the case.

Actual requirements for the Council Chair are to oversee broad areas and work
cooperatively with those staff and volunteers who manage actual operations.

Want to learn more? Contact Laurie Kelliher, or me.

~ Tina Davies, Editor
 

Want to help with Holly's concert??
We expect a very big crowd for this concert; it's even possible she may be sold
out! So, more help's needed than usual. If you can help with this Meeting House
event, please contact Paul Cipriano.

Where we need volunteer staffing:
Parking Attendants
Box Office (ticket sales, hand stamping)
Ushers (managing flow into sanctuary)
Entrance Attendants (pass out printed material; offer guidance)
Refreshments (help with snacks at intermission: baked goods, finger foods,
cookies)
Band Hospitailty

Also — Needing A (Paid) Merch Salesperson —

Holly's national merchandise distributor needs someone local, to sell Holly
Near merchandise (CDs, DVDs, hats, tees, etc.) at the concert. This is a
paying gig. If you are interested, contact Paul and Laura Cipriano ASAP
for more details!

 

Spring Choir Dates
Here are the choir dates for May and June. The choir is open to all
USH members, friends, and guests interested in singing.
Participation only requires one rehearsal at 9 a.m. on the morning
of a choir performance. Dates the choir will be singing are:

May 12 and 26

June 2 and 16

Interested? Contact Sam at smoffettuu@gmail.com or (860)
371-8880.

Give Thanks Where Thanks Is Due...

Every Sunday we come down to Fellowship hour and
find everything set up and ready to go thanks to the
excellent work of Sunday Sextons Jaz and Nani. Not
only do they prepare everything in advance, but they
see that things run smoothly and when we are
finished, they leave the kitchen polished and spotless,

ready again for the next meeting, pot luck, fellowship event, or celebration. Let
them know how much we all appreciate their efforts!

 

USH Gatherings
For more information on our weekly and monthly

gatherings, click here.

30's and 40's Group

“Other People’s Poems” at Hartford Flavor

The next monthly get-together of our 30s and 40s group is NEXT
FRIDAY, around 6:30 p.m. at the Hartford Flavor Company, 30 Arbor
Street, Suite 107, Hartford, for their event, “Other People’s Poetry”. Everyone in
their 20s, 30s and 40s (or early 50s, why not) are very welcome to attend.
 
“Other People’s Poetry” is an event where attendees read one poem by someone
else for everyone else to enjoy. To sign up to read someone else’s poem, please
arrive by 6:30 p.m. The event itself starts at 7 p.m.

 
Please come check out this fun event, get to know other 30s and 40s. No RSVP
necessary but feel free to email Rev. Bob at USHminister@gmail.com with

any questions. See you there!
 

More info:
https://www.facebook.com/events/972522541122450/972522567789

114?event_time_id=972522567789114&ref=newsfeed
 

https://hartford.com/events-calendar/other-peoples-poems/
 

Kind regards,
The 30s/40s group

 

SpiritChats
An Exploration of Nonduality

 Upcoming SpiritChat Meetings: 5/3 & 17

Nonduality proposes that, despite appearances, none of
us is really a separate entity; that everything arises from

and is part of a fundamental Oneness. This is a radically different way of
perceiving the world and our place in it. It is often considered an element of
enlightenment. Most people first approach nonduality as an intellectual concept
and then finally as a lived experience. 

Spiritual Teacher, Nicholas Bartoli, a former monk, is offering Friday morning
SpiritChats at the Unitarian Society of Hartford on May 3 and 17 to explore
nonduality. Sessions are open to all on a drop-in basis, 10:00–11:30.  A free will
offering of $20 or whatever fits your means is suggested. For more
information go to https://nicholasbartoli.com

SpiritLife Conversations are monthly zoom drop-
in sessions open to members of all three area
churches to discuss spiritual topics. On May, 18,
we will meet from 9:00-10:30 to talk about
themes that have come up this year. You need
not have attended previous sessions to
participate. We will consider the importance of
being in the Now; what is Presence; what
happens during meditation or prayer and why

these practices are a part of many disparate spiritual systems. Facilitated by
Judy Robbins. Go to uuspiritlife.org for the zoom link. 

Save The Date! June 9, USH Picnic!

Borrowing Rev. Bob's reflection title last Sunday,
"the end is nigh" — the end of this program year,
that is. Much good stuff came into being, and we
are going to celebrate on June 9 with a pot-luck-
style picnic.

Weather's always a factor, so the plan's to grill
some burgers, dogs, and veggieburgers outside
but probably eat in Fellowship Hall. (If it's a nice

day, take a chair or blanket outside, and enjoy some sun.)

As always, we'll be looking for folks to help with set-up, moving things around,
taking down — and, if anyone's up for organizing some games or activities,
that'd be great!

If you're able to help, let Karolina know your ability and availability. (We'll
provide stuff to grill, and you can bring your summer picnic specialty.) More
info to come, closer to June 9...

Social Justice
 

April Social Justice Meeting Minutes have been posted here

May Good Neighbor Offering:
Keep The Promise Coalition

Our Good Neighbor Offering recipient for May is Keep the Promise Coalition
(ktpcoalition.org). Since 1999 Keep the Promise Coalition has worked to
improve Connecticut’s mental health system by protecting the rights of all
people who require provided services. ” We strengthen voices, share lived
experiences and build the leadership needed to create change and affect policies
on all levels.” 

 

Horace Bushnell Food Pantry

REMEMBER HORACE BUSHNELL
CHLDRENS' FOOD PANTRY NEEDS
PROTEIN LIKE

Peanut Butter ( and of course, jelly!)
Canned tuna
Shelf stable milks (dairy and non-d
Broth

Thank you for remembering to add these items to your shopping list!
 

Join us for the Sum of Us
May 16

The next Sum of Us podcast on
Thursday. May 16, from 7:00 – 8:30
p.m. on Zoom.

Dallas, TX to Albuquerque, NM –Journey
of Faith for Reproductive Rights – How
faith leaders were a linchpin of abortion

access before Roe vs. Wade, and how attacks on abortion rights are being
addressed today.
 
Zoom Link for Sum of Us discussions.

 

Ask Your Senator to Stand Up for Climate

The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection released their
greenhouse gas inventory, which looks at Connecticut greenhouse gas
emissions from both the generation and consumption angles. Unfortunately, no
matter how you look at it, the news wasn't good – after a Covid-related decline
in GHG emissions, our state has rebounded and then some. Across every sector,
our greenhouse gas emissions are increasing - moving us in exactly the wrong
direction. You can read the full report here.

That is why we need YOU to contact your Senator today. It appears
that HB 5004, the Climate Protection Act, will be voted on in the
next week. We are asking the Senators to stand together in the Senate in
support of HB 5004.

Sample text for call or email: Hi, my name is [Your name] and I live
at [address, town] and I attend [if applicable, house of worship.] I'm a part of
the Interreligious Eco-Justice Network, a statewide, faith-based environmental
organization and I believe we have a moral obligation to address climate
change.

[If your Senator is supportive of the bill] I'm asking you today to Stand Up for
Climate and support HB 5004. When the bill is introduced, I hope you will do
more than just vote yes - I hope that you will stand up and tell the other
Senators that this is a critical issue and that we absolutely need to take strong
action now! Please fight for a strong bill that will protect public health and the
planet.

[If you don't know if your Senator is supportive] I'm asking you to support HB
5004 today - climate change will impact every area of our state, from our
shorelines and waterways, to our farms and fishing industries. The poorest and
most vulnerable of our citizens will suffer from increased smog and respiratory
diseases, like asthma. Extreme weather will cost our state billions in damage.
The environment has been politicized, but there is nothing political about clean
air, clean water, and a stable climate. I urge you to vote for HB 5004.

Thank you.
******************

Please call your Senator today - you can find your legislator here. You can
also find a full list of the Senate Democrats and Senate Republicans.

Senate Democrats
Senate Republicans

 

RE and Chalice Clubhouse
 

Join the fun at USH —

Looking for a supportive, inclusive, non-judgmental
home for your family’s spiritual needs? Let USH be
yours! Visit and learn about Unitarian Universalism, our
congregation, and how USH can foster your family’s
religious or spiritual journeys.

Sign up for Sundays here online or in person at the welcome table.
Questions? Reach out to our Interim Religious Education Coordinator
Annie Witzler for more information.

 
Children and youth are invited to worship with us in
the sanctuary this week, seated on the left-hand side
of the sanctuary for our Faith Focus Sunday. Faith
Focus Sundays are a time for our RE students to
observe and participate in our service to become
more connected to our living tradition.

Click HERE for this week's RE Newsletter

Around Greater Hartford

An Afternoon of CHALLENGE and HOPE 

with Renowned Civil Rights Leader and
Moral Activist 

The Rev. Dr. William J. Barber II

Sunday, May 5, 3 p.m.
 

10 Woodland Street, Hartford (corner of
Woodland and Farmington Ave.)

 
A free will offering will be taken.

 
To celebrate Immanuel Congregational Church’s 200th
Anniversary this year, we have invited renowned civil rights
leader, the Rev. Dr. William Barber II, to speak to the
Hartford community. Bishop Barber is a preacher, social
activist, author and sought-after public speaker who became
nationally known for his leadership with the Moral Monday
movement in North Carolina. He has recently begun a new
phase of his work as the Founding Director of the Center for
Public Theology and Public Policy at Yale Divinity School. 

USH is an Event Partner with Immanuel and a number of
other GHIAA member congregations on this occasion, and it's
hoped we may have a solid representation showing up to hear
this Civil Rights giant speak.

Parking is available next door at the Town & County Club and across
Woodland Street at the Hartford Medical Building. 

RSVP to the event: https://forms.gle/RfiCUjR88Xz6phwt8

 

USH Resources
Board Meeting

The next board meeting is Tuesday, May 14

6:30 p.m. Hybrid
Zoom Link HERE

2023 – 2024 USH Board of Directors
Dana Donovan: President
Nancy Kemmerer: President-Elect
Jon Covault: Treasurer
Gloria Mengual: Secretary
Paul Cipriano: Administration Council Chair
Judy Sullivan: Social Justice Council Chair
Tina Davies: Community Within Council Chair
Laurie Kelliher: Membership Council Chair
Jim Venneman: Finance Council Chair
Rick Tsukada: Spiritual Life Council Chair

Have a question or comment for the board? Send an email
to: ushboardofdirectors@gmail.com.

The latest financial reports for FY 2023-2024 have been posted;
click HERE to view.

See the 2022/23 Annual Report HERE
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See the 2022/23 Annual Report HERE

The Board Meeting Minutes for March 2024 have been posted. 

Click HERE to view the USH Directory, Reports, and other church business
information online. Contact Karolina Wojtysko for the username and
password.

Link for Welcome Team Sign-Up Genius

USH Staff:
Rev. Bob Janis, Minister
ushminister@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 103

Annie Witzler, Interim Religious Education Coordinator
re4ush@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 104

Sam Moffett, Director of Music
smoffettuu@gmail.com 

Patty Peck, Bookkeeper 
ushtreasurer50@gmail.com

Karolina Wojtysko, Office Administrator & Building Rentals
hartforduusociety@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 100

The deadline for USH E-news submissions is

noon Tuesday
Please write in the 'Subject' field "USH Enews", and include the
dates that your submission should be featured. Announcements about
upcoming events appear for two consecutive weeks maximum, unless other
arrangements have been made with the editorial team.

When forwarding information concerning an "outside" event or organization,
please pre-edit your copy in order to keep the piece to 200 words or less.
Note that all material is subject to editing prior to publication.

Articles should be sent as email file attachments, (MS Word preferred) and
images need to be sent separately as jpeg, jpg, png, tiff, bmp, or gif files. Thank
you for your cooperation.
Editor-in-Chief: Tina Davies
Production and Technology Manager: Karolina Wojtysko

Email Your Submission

Missed Last Week's Enews? Click HERE

Want to Donate Online?  Click Here

USH Calendar of Events
The calendar for May 2024 can be viewed
HERE.

Please consult our Online Calendar regularly for
all upcoming events coordinated by the
Unitarian Society of Hartford

To submit a Calendar Request (also for an online USH Zoom Room gathering)
click HERE.
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